
 
 

 

Welcome to 2021!  

I am very hopeful that this year will allow us to meet 
again in person, but in the interim we will continue to 
enjoy our zoom meetings and photos of wonderful 
designs that our members share and enthusiastically 
discuss. Thanks to all of you who participated or joined 
in all the discussions. 
The past year has been so challenging but I was 
continually amazed how everyone adapted to keep the 
club active and evolving. Many of us advanced our 
technical abilities via zoom and some became well 
versed in developing and entering virtual competitions 
and were rewarded for their efforts! Members who 
were not able to join in the zoom meetings, still kept in 
touch with the all the information on the monthly 
program designs supplemented with great photos in the 
newsletter, monthly updates, or via Facebook and 
Instagram. Lots of interesting resources online were 
identified and shared with everyone.  
Thank you to all the executive, who put in so much extra 
time and effort. Thank you, Gayle (Membership), 
Heather (Newsletter), Nurjehan (Sunshine), Jeanette 
(Supplies) and Gerri & Malgosia (Programs) for always 
going the extra mile (s).  Celia supplied a wonderful 
history of the club which will be so helpful when we 
celebrate our 50 +. Jenny (Kitchen) was able to have a 
break but hopefully coffee together will be in the club’s 
future. 

 The program committee has two new “apprentices”, Sherri & Marla to help out and learn the ropes. Gerri has put 
together a great program for our members and will be helping to develop sessions for new members as well. Outside 
meetings/garden events will be part of our year.  Our Membership subcommittee met (virtually) several times to 
develop a path forward to promote the club and attract new members. Many ideas from the membership survey were 
incorporated into the tentative plan. We have not pursued an indoor venue for meetings but will be exploring options 
once it is safe to meet inside. We are so hopeful that the vaccination program will allow this to happen by the fall.  
Please take up the Valentine or Chinese New Year design challenge for our February meeting.  
The days are getting longer, spring is coming and flowers will certainly brighten up our world. 

Rhonda 

 

 

 

 

2021 Meeting Dates 
Until further notice monthly meetings will be held 
virtually.  Prior to the meeting you will receive an 
invitation by email from Ann Peters with the Meeting ID 
and Passcode.   
Meetings will commence at 10:00 AM 
February 8 2021 AGM followed by Monthly Meeting 
March 8  April 12  May 10 
June 14  July 12  August 9 
September 13 October 18 November 15 
If you require assistance with any of the required 
technology, a member of the executive will be pleased 
to assist you. 
2021 Club Dues 
A membership fee of $30.00 for 2021 has been set by 
your executive based on the budget for 2021  
As fees have normally been collected at the February 
meeting we would appreciate if you could forward them 
now to: 
Please make cheques payable to: “BC Floral Art 
Society”  
and mail to 
Ann Peters 
10952 McAdam Road 
Delta, B.C.  V4C 3E8 
 

             
       
   

 



 
 
  

 

 

 

Wakita is described by the foundation as a dedicated, quiet and unassuming person who works tirelessly 
year after year supporting her community. A dedicated nurse, she is also a passionate advocate for 
seniors with dementia. She currently serves on the board for the Maple Ridge Pitt Meadows Katzie 
Senior’s Network and also volunteers as the wellness clinic coordinator for the Maple Ridge Seniors 
Centre and as a First Link facilitator for the Alzheimer Society. 

Wakita has volunteered in a number of ways, and has been instrumental in her support of the Maple 
Ridge Pitt Meadows Country Fest, helping with administration and volunteer management. For 19 years 
she was a volunteer with the Cythera Thrift Store. Most recently she began operating the Caregivers Cafe 
at Golden Ears United Church. 

BC Floral Art congratulates member Karen Makita on her prestigious award 

 

The Maple Ridge Community Foundation has announced its Citizen of the 
Year Award winners for 2020. 

Karen Wakita won for lifetime achievement. 

 

 

   

 

 

 



 
 
 

      

November 2020 – Designing in Unusual Containers 

Ann Peters               Heather Bee                  Kelly Treasure             Susan Sheremeta 

      

Leslie Roach                          Nanette Martel                             Marla Chernoff 

       

               Gerri Willms                                    Rhonda Malyuk                  Mei Harper 



 
 
 OVERVIEW OF OUR PROGRAM FOR 2021 

Prepared by Gerri Willms 

February 8 Show Bench - Creative Valentine or Creative Chinese New Year 
March 8 Show Bench - Underwater Designs 
April 12 Show Bench - Using recycled stuff (cardboard, paper, tin or repurposed item) in your design.  

 Also, in April a separate morning, afternoon or evening in person or via Zoom “Market Bouquet” 
makeover demo and workshop 

May 10 Show Bench - Traditional Asymmetrical Triangle or Traditional Mass Design.  Also, in May, a 
separate morning, afternoon or evening TBA (Guest speaker perhaps?  Or?) 

June 14 Workshop – contemporary – bring stated materials.   
Also, in June, a Garden Party with the theme of hand-bouquets.  How to and ideas. 

July 12   Show Bench – Cascade or Waterfall Design.   
Also, in July, a Garden Party, Improv and how to prepare for Shows and tips on how to transport 
designs. 

August 9  Show Bench – Creative Design – “Hot and Tropical”.   
Also, in August, a Garden Party with an Imposed Design challenge for 6 teams of two.  We should 
be able to meet by this time, so the gathering will also have spectators. 

September 13  Show Bench – Multi container Design.   
Also, in September, we are hoping to have an outdoor event (postponed from last year, Darts Hill) 
with a display, demonstration, sale TBA. 

October 18 Workshop – Using Foraged Materials – Imposed design of your choice.  Everyone present to give it 
a try.  You may work in twos.  Hopefully, we are able to meet.  Otherwise, you will be given a list of 
materials to use and present on Zoom. 

November 15 Christmas Luncheon.  Hopefully, we are meeting then.  Holiday Theme with Challenge projects of 
Display.  Or, in on Zoom, a challenge project will be given.   

 

QUICK TIP: TWIG GRIDS 

  

While using foam (oasis) is great in floral art, 
using twig grids is a more environmentally good 
way to go.   These grids can be sprayed 
different colours and can be used over again.   
A little trick I learned along the way is to tape 
the twigs right on to the table (in the pattern 
you want) before wiring.  Use a neutral tone 
bind wire or use bullion wire to secure each 
intersection of the twigs.   Of course, one can 
also use clear scotch tape in a grid pattern over 
a container.  If you have some spare time and 
have some foraged sticks, make one for use in 
the coming month. 

 



 
 
 IFFAD December Challenge incorporated into our December 14, 2020 ‘Social’ Zoom meeting 

One Candle for Hope 2021 

                 
   Ann Peters                                      Mei Harper                               Leslie Goodbrand 

                     
               Heather Bee                                                          Gerri Willms 

                                    
Nanette Martel                                Susan Sheremeta                               Leslie Roach 



 
 
 

 



 
 
 Program Coordinator Gerri Willms recommends… 

 
The website:  www.flowershowflowers.com  is really good for experienced and for  
new designers.  It covers a lot of design styles, info sheets, tips for flower shows etc.  
  
This from their Home Page: 
Flower Show Flowers 
Welcome to FlowerShowFlowers.com; the home of FLOWER SHOW Flowers magazine.   
This website and its’ publication will focus on instruction…disseminating as much information to the novice and recreational 
designers as possible.  We hope that there may even be some wisdom imparted to some our experienced designers as well. At 
the very least there will be many wonderful pictures of award-winning floral designs by garden club members from around the 
United States. 
 
Yes, we will be looking at Blue Ribbon Flower Show winners for unusual usages of plant materials, design mechanics and 
techniques that were employed in their creation. We will be reviewing the Elements and Principles of Design for which these 
designs excel.  The magazine will be published quarterly; but be sure to look read our blog for the latest happenings. Events and 
pictures will be posted for those who want the latest flower news. 
 
We hope that you enjoy this publication. In the coming months, look for informational articles on Ikebana, Leaf Manipulation, 
Supermarket Flowers Really are Chic, Flower Show Designs, Wreaths, Weddings and so much more.  Stay tuned...there’s a lot of 
buds ready to bloom on our horizon.  
  
So much information.  Check it out.  Cheers, G. 
 

 

 

http://www.flowershowflowers.com/


 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 


